[bookmark: _GoBack]The EYFS, (Statutory Framework for Early Years), did not realise for our children the academic achievements that our previous curriculum accomplished.  As a result we applied to the Department for Education for exemption from the learning and development requirements of the EYFS.  Following an OFSTED inspection, (2013), our own early year’s curriculum was deemed to be effective.  This was confirmed to us in June 2014 and an exemption was granted, however, we are not exempt from the EYFS safeguarding and welfare requirements. As a result our next OFSTED inspection will be against the Independent School Standards for the learning and development of children aged 3 and over as well as against the EYFS safeguarding and welfare requirements
